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Stand-up paddling is an excellent form of exercise. 

When we saw this picture of retired City Manager 

Rich Ramirez we were compelled to share it. Rich 

served as City Manager in Lincoln (1981-1991), Paso 

Robles (1991-1996), Hemet (1998-2000) and he retired 

as the American Canyon City Manager (2006-2011). 

Rich also was Assistant City Manager in Sacramento 

(2000-2006) and served as the Interim Public Works 

Director in Modesto (1997-1998). He also worked for 

the City of South El Monte when Peter B. Feenstra was 

City Manager, and in the City of Stanton (1978-1981). 

Rich is now the Principal for his firm “Need Interim Will 

Travel.” Rich earned a BA from Humboldt State 

University and an MPA from USC. 

 Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

There are 14 cities in Alameda County, 

California. The first six (6) of those cities listed 

alphabetic Alameda, Albany, Berkeley, Dublin, 

Emeryville and Fremont. Alameda County is part 

of the San Francisco-Oakland-Berkeley, CA 

Metropolitan Statistical Area, and the San Jose-

San Francisco-Oakland, CA Combined 

Statistical Area.  

                                                                        

Current city managers in this Alameda County 

“Six” include Eric Levitt, who is leaving to be the 

Fullerton City Manager, Nicole Almaguer, Dee 

Williams-Ridley, Linda Smith, Christine Daniel, 

and Karena Shackelford. 

 

We will also attempt to address “Servant 

Leadership” as a management concept that 

we had not heard of until recently through Roy 

Pederson.  
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http://www.gonsalvi.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

 

 

 

Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

Alameda is a city that is 

primarily on Alameda Island 

in Alameda County. The 

name “Alameda” is Spanish 

for “grove of poplar trees,” or 

“tree-lined avenue.” It was 

designated as the city’s 

name when the city was founded in June 1853 

not long after California joined the United States 

following the Mexican-American War of 1848. 

The first post office was opened in 1854. The first 

train on the First Transcontinental Railroad to 

reach the shores of the San Francisco Bay 

arrived on September 6, 1869 at, the Alameda 

Terminal. This was the first completed trip of the 

first coast-to-coast transcontinental railroad trip 

in North America. The 2020 estimated 

population of the City of Alameda is 78,280. Eric 

Levitt served as City Manager starting in April 

2019 but recently took the City Manager 

position in the City of Fullerton. Gerry Beaudin is 

the Assistant City Manager and Sarah Henry is 

the Communications & Legislative Affairs 

Officer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Elizabeth Dallman, San Mateo County 

Vice President John Stefanski, Dublin 

Program Director Candice Rankin Mumby, Fremont 

Finance Director/Treasurer Melvin Gaines,                 

Portola Valley 

Membership Director Anthony Valdez, Bakersfield 

Secretary Giovanna Erkanat, Redwood City 

Immediate Past President Monica Davis, Hayward 

www.mmanc.org 

8081 Moody Street                                                                    

La Palma, CA 90623                                                     

Telephone No. 800-229-2343                               

www.cjpia.org 

 

 

ICMA Code of Ethics 
                                                                                        

“ICMA’s Code of Ethic is our North Star 

in guiding city and county professionals 

in how we are to build community and serve the 

public interest. Because what is ethically correct can 

be subjective and gray at times, ICMA spells out the 

ethical guidelines and interpretations as carefully as 

possible given the wide range of situation managers 

and assistants face. Further, those guidelines are 

regularly updated to reflect changing times and 

circumstances. Lastly, the Code of Ethics is fairly and 

openly enforced to have consequences. It sets our 

profession apart from many others and is both a 

source of pride and strength.”       

–Rod Gould, Retired City Manager and 

Chairman of the Board at HdL Companies  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/First_Transcontinental_Railroad
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/San_Francisco_Bay
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alameda_Terminal
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alameda_Terminal
http://www.mmanc.org/
http://www.cjpia.org/
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http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided 

retirement plan and trust solutions designed 

exclusively for public agencies. With programs like 

the Pension Rate Stabilization Program (PRSP) and 

the PARS OPEB Trust, PARS has helped over 400 

clients address unfunded obligations and lower 

liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the PRSP, a first-of-its-

kind program designed to provide local control over 

assets and potential for greater return than the 

general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS 

is the largest private provider of multiple-employer 

Section 115 trusts in California. Since 1984 the PARS 

team has provided retirement services designed 

specifically for each public agency's unique needs 

aiming to provide superior employee benefits while 

improving management effectiveness, reducing 

costs, and simplifying administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                                                            

                                                                                             

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                 

800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org 

                                                                                          

Kevin O’Rourke, Senior Consultant (707) 249-5356 or 

kevin@kolgs.com 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.mmasc.org/ 

                                                                                                 

Telephone: 877-314-7080 

MMASC is one of the oldest and largest associations of its 

kind in the nation, dedicated to the professional 

development of Southern California management 

leaders.                                                                             

President Paolo Kespradit, West Hollywood 

Vice President Dominique Samario, Murrieta 

 

Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

 

Eric Levitt has been serving as the Alameda City 

Manager (2019-2022). Eric is leaving to serve as 

the Fullerton City Manager. Eric has more than 

25-years of experience working in local 

government. He has served more than 18-years 

as a City Manager. Eric relocated to Alameda 

from Simi Valley, California, where he served as 

City Manager starting in 2013. He previously was 

the City Manager for Janesville, Wisconsin (2008-

2013) and Sedona, Arizona (2001 to 2008). Eric 

earned a BA and MPA from the University of 

Kansas. 

Jill Keimach began her public service career as 

a Project Manager for the Association of Bay 

Area Governments (ABAG) in September 1989. 

She joined the BART staff as a Senior Planner 

Project Manager in 1997. Her first city position 

came in 1998 when she was appointed 

Community Development Director for the City 

of El Cerrito. In 2004, Jill moved to Fremont as 

Community Development Director. In 

November 2010 Jill became the Town Manager 

for the Town of Moraga, and she served there 

until 2016 when she was hired to be the City 

Manager for the City of Alameda. After leaving 

Alameda in 2018, Jill took the Town Manager 

position in Paradise Valley, Arizona in 2019. Jill 

earned a BA in architecture and a Master’s of 

city and regional planning from the University of 

California, Berkeley.  

 

“Baseball is a lot like life. It’s a 

day-to-day existence, full of 

ups and downs. You make the 

most of your opportunities in 

baseball as you do in life.” 

---Ernie Harwell 

 

 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
https://www.mmasc.org/
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 Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

 

John Russo served as the City 

Manager in Alameda from 

2011 to 2015 before becoming 

the Riverside City Manager 

from 2015 to 2018. John served 

as the Irvine City Manager 

starting in July 2018. He left that 

position in September 2020. He 

is the Founder and Principal Consultant for 

Synchronicity Associates. Prior to working in 

Alameda, John was a member of the Oakland 

City Council (1995-2000) and he was the 

Oakland City Attorney from 2000 to 2011. He is a 

past President of the League of California Cities 

(2002-2003). John earned a BA from Yale 

University and a JD from New York 

University, School of Law. John is a 

past participant of the “Proof of 

Life” program.  

Debra Kurita has been serving as the 

Interim Community Development 

Director for the City of Westminster 

since November 2021. Debbie 

previously worked as the Assistant 

Executive Officer for the Orange 

County LAFCO (February 2016-May 2020). She 

worked as Interim Community Services Director 

in Bell (2011-2012) and Interim Deputy City 

Manager in Santa Ana (2016-2020) previoulsy.  

Debbie was the Assistant City Manager in San 

Bernardino (2009-2011) and City Manager for 

the City of Alameda (2005-2009). Prior to that 

she was on the Santa Ana city staff for more 

than 21-years; leaving in 2005 as the Assistant 

City Manager. She began her public service 

career in 1980 as an Intern for the City of 

Lawndale. Debbie earned a BA from the 

University of California, Davis and an MPA from 

the University of Southern California (USC). She is 

a past participant of the “Proof of Life” program.  

https://www.climatec.com/  

Founded in 1975, Climatec has grown from humble 

beginnings into one of the largest providers of 

building technology and energy efficiency solutions 

in the nation – and Climatec has been a proud 

member of the Robert Bosch family since 2015. 

Led by a highly credentialed team with more than 

300 years of combined industry experience, 

Climatec helps public agencies find general fund 

relief through renewed infrastructure and funding 

solutions. The firm has delivered thousands of 

successful energy efficiency programs to public 

sector clients, including education, local, county, 

state and federal governments. 
 

Regional Managers    

Ashley Cascio and           

Tyler Girtman 

                                                                          

                                                                                

Southern California Telephone: 949-474-0955                                                                                           

Bay Area Telephone: 925-558-2729 

https://www.climatec.com/
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https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 
 

Former City Administrator                 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Cell No. 949-235-0525 

Telephone: 909-345-849                         

FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, to State and local 

government, and not for profit corporations.                               

                                                                                           

Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis 

on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program 

Administration and Oversight Agent Services; 

Mortgage Program Administration Services; 

Mortgage Insurance Product 

Research/Development.                                                                                                             
                                                                                      

Wolf & Company Inc. 
560 East Commercial Street, Suite 16                                  

Pomona, California 91767 

 

 

 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

 

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue.  

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu. Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years. 

 

Avenu has California Offices in El Dorado Hills, 

Fresno, Pleasanton, Sacramento 

and Westlake Village. 

                                                                           

Fran Mancia may be reached at 

559-288-7296. Fran is a member of 

the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF).  

Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

                                                                                 

In 1908, some local women in the Albany area 

protested the dumping of Berkeley garbage in 

their community. Armed with two shotguns and 

a twenty-two-caliber rifle, they confronted the 

waste wagon drivers near what is now the 

corner of San Pablo Avenue and Buchanan 

Street. The women easily turned the drivers of 

the horse-drawn garbage wagons around 

heading for home. Shortly after the incident, the 

residents of the town voted to incorporate as 

the City of Ocean View.  In 1909, voters seeking 

to distinguish the city from the adjacent section 

of Berkeley which was named Ocean View. The 

city was renamed in honor of Albany, New York, 

the birthplace of the city's first mayor, Frank 

Roberts. The 2020 estimated population is 20,271. 

Nicole Almaguer is the City Manager and Anne 

Hsu is the City Clerk. 

Nicole Almaguer began her 

tenure as the City of Albany in 

November 2018. Took the 

position when City Manager 

Penelope Leach Crumpley 

retired in 2017. Nicole was the 

Assistant City Manager and 

took the position first as “Interim.” Nicole 

previously served as the Albany City Clerk. 

Penelope had worked for the city for 10-years, 

four as City Manager. She took the post when 

City Manager Beth Pollard retired. Beth served 

as City Manager from 2001 to 2013. She earned 

a BA in environmental studies from the University 

of California, Santa Barbara and an MS in 

environmental science from the University of San 

Francisco.  

“People are in greater need of your 

praise when they try and fail, than 

when they try and succeed.”                                 

---Robert “Bob” A. Moawad 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Berkeley,_California
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Waste_management
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shotgun
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/San_Pablo_Avenue
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Incorporation_(municipal_government)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Berkeley,_California
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ocean_View,_Berkeley,_California
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Albany,_New_York
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Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 
                                                                                     

Isabelle Leduc began her public service career 

as a Senior Services Supervisor in November 2000 

with the City of San Leandro. In March 2007 she 

joined the City of Albany city staff as the 

Community and Human Services Manager. In 

July 2017 Isabelle became the Senior and 

Human Services Director. She was appointed 

Interim Assistant City Manager in November 

2017 and the “Interim” was removed in February 

2018. Isabelle earned an MPA from California 

State University, East Bay. 

Eileen Harrington is Assistant to the City Manager 

and Deputy City Clerk. 

Retired Orinda City Manager Steven M. 

Salomon (2017-2021) served as the Albany City 

Manager from 1987 until 1990 when he went to 

Watsonville as City Manager (1990-1996). In 

1996, Steve became the Visalia City Manager 

and served there until 2013. He began his career 

as a Community Development Representative 

with the U. S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development in Ohio in 1971. In 1974 Steve was 

appointed a California State Deputy Director of 

the Coastal Commission, and in 1975 he took his 

first city job as the Housing & Community 

Development Program Director in Concord. He 

became the City Manager in the City of 

Hercules in 1983. He left there for Albany in 1987. 

Steve earned a BA from the University of 

Cincinnati and a Master’s from Ohio State 

University. In 2020 he received a very rare 45-

year ICMA Service Award.    

Annual Municipal 

Seminar 

May 12-15, 2022 

Renaissance    

Indian Wells 

 

www.ekapr.com 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin. We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. In addition, EKA offers a wide array of 

professional litigation communication and expert 

witness services lead by our team of strategists, 

lawyers, journalists, and media relations specialists. 

Together, EKA has more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within 

the City & County of Los Angeles, and the 88 cities 

within Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA,                        

please call (213) 741-1500                  

or email matt@ekapr.com 

Matt Knabe, Managing Partner  

 

 

Arcy Hinojosa worked for the 

City of Cerritos for more than 

32-years. Arcy’s favorite quote: 

“You only live once but if you 

do it right, once is enough.” 

 

                                                                                                        

“Failure happens all the time. It happens every day in 

practice. What makes you better is how you react to it.”   

–Mia Hamm 

http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Greg Devereaux, Retired City Manager 

Dr. Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Cofounder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  

Charles E. “Chuck” Bryant, Past Hawaiian Gardens 

John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY  

Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, W. Sacramento 

Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 

Posse Roster:  
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                             

Dave Carmany, West Covina, City Manager                                                                                 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                            

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                            

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Mark Scott, Lincoln Interim City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Pismo Beach 

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager Lake Elsinore 

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 
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www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim L. Barisic                                        

Founded Brandywine in 1994. Jim 

also worked for the cities of 

Paramount and Cerritos.                                                    

Jim and two of his sons                 

Brett Whitehead, and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Currently under construction and soon to open for 

sales or leasing in the Cities of Whittier, Carson,        

La Verne, Glendora, Riverside and Murietta and 

sales in El Monte, Long Beach, Huntington Beach, 

Artesia and Santa Ana 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    

16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 

http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Berkeley is home to the 

oldest campus in the 

University of California 

System, the University 

of California, Berkeley. 

Politically, the area 

that has become 

Berkeley was initially part of a vast Contra Costa 

County. A division of the county created 

Alameda County in 1853. During this period 

Berkeley was the northern part of the “Oakland 

Township” in Alameda County. During this time, 

Berkeley was mostly a mix of open land, farms 

and ranches with a wharf on the bay.  1872 saw 

the opening of the first Berkeley post office. The 

city incorporated in April 1878 and a Chartered 

was approved in March 1895. The 2020 

population estimate is 124,321. Dee Williams-

Ridley is the City Manager and Mark 

Numainville is the City Clerk.  

Dee Williams-Ridley became the Berkeley City 

Manager in February 2020. She served as the 

Deputy City Manager from 2015 until her 

appointment to City Manager. Dee served as 

the Sacramento County Personnel Services 

Manager from December 2000 until September 

2006 when she went to the County of San Mateo 

as Assistant Director of Human Resources.  In 

January 2010 Dee became the Deputy City 

Manager in the City of Modesto where she 

worked until going to Berkeley. Dee earned a BA 

from California State University, Sacramento. 

She also took political science and government 

courses at Oklahoma City University.  

Tasha Tervalon is the Berkeley Assistant to the 

City Manager starting in January 2016. She was 

previously a Health Services Supervisor. She 

earned a BA from the University of Michigan and 

an MA from the University of Pennsylvania. 

Enjoying a Hawaiian vacation are Donna Pagett and her 

husband Bill Pagett. Bill is a longtime City Engineer who 

has worked with Willdan. Willdan has provided general 

engineering services to cities since 1964. Bill is the longtime 

Paramount City Engineer. Bill is also famous in the boat 

racing community where he is a past National Champion 

K-Racing Roundabout driver. Bill has been a life saver for 

many city managers over the years. 

 

 

http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

                                                                                              

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city government. 

He has developed successful strategies and paths 

to issues facing local government. Pat can help you, 

whether you are a City Manager looking for ways to 

turn your city around, or a developer needing 

assistance navigating the complexities of the 

political and/or entitlement 

process.  Specializing in Cities + 

Development 

Pat was honored with the League 

of California Cities 2019 Wes 

McClure Award for City Managers 

of Distinction.                                                                                 

Pat has had numerous successful experiences with 

public-private partnerships.                                        

Telephone No. 562-331-9812 

 

http://www.patwestllc.com/
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http://www.hdlcompanies.com/                                              

HdL was founded in 1983 by former 

City Manager Robert "Bob" 

Hinderliter. HdL expanded and 

improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City 

Manager Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s 

retired Executive Chairman. Andy Nickerson is the 

President/CEO. Other members of the HdL team 

include Vikki Beatley, Rob Braulik, Paula Cone, Barry 

Foster, Robert Gray, Kimberly Konczak, David 

McPherson, and Bobby Young. 

HdL Companies provide revenue enhancement, 

technology and consulting services that enable 

cities, counties and special districts to better serve 

their constituents. HdL’s team of professionals 

currently serve more than 500 agencies nationwide.  

HdL Companies offers support services and software 

that includes sales, use and transactions taxes, 

economic development, property taxes, business 

license fees, transient occupancy tax, short-term 

rental compliance, rent control, indirect cost 

recovery, utility users tax, and cannabis regulation 

and taxation. 

Corporate Headquarters 

120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 

888-861-0220 

 

John Thompson had a 

30-year career in local 

government, including 

20-years as city manager 

in two California cities.  

John is a past President 

of the City Managers’ 

Department of the 

League of California 

Cities. 

https://www.amazon.com/Without-Purpose-

Evasion-conscience-consequences/dp/163505074X 

Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 
                                                                                 

Dublin was previously known 

as Amador and Dougherty’s 

Station. The large number of 

Irish who lived there are 

responsible for the area’s 

“Dublin” label.  The post 

office formally adopted the name in the 1890s. 

The city incorporated in February 1982. The 2020 

estimated populations is 72,589. Veteran Dublin 

City Manager Richard C. Ambrose served the 

city from 1982 until 2008. Linda Smith is the 

currently City Manager and Marsha Moore, 

MMC, is the City Clerk.   

Dublin City Manager Linda Smith 

began her working career in the 

private sector starting with a public 

relations firm in 1994. In March 2002 

Linda joined the staff in the City of 

Tracy as an Economic Development 

Analyst. In June 2005 she took an Economic 

Development Manager position with the City of 

Brentwood. Linda left Brentwood to join the City 

of Dublin staff in February 2009 as the Economic 

Development Director and Public Information 

Officer. Linda was appointed to the Dublin 

Assistant City Manager position in December 

2013 and became the City Manager in Dublin in 

January 2020 following the retirement of City 

Manager Christopher Foss. In 2019 Linda 

received a 10-year ICMA Service Award.  

 

www.rawperformancesc.com                                        

Special group sessions for sports teams, 

police and fire departments or other 

groups may be arranged.                                        

Raw Performance Coach William Ha, 

CSCS, earned a BS in Kinesiology from 

California State University, Long Beach.  He is a certified 

strength and conditioning coach.  Call: 714-335-4436 
        10579 Bloomfield Avenue Los Alamitos, CA 90720   

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
https://www.amazon.com/Without-Purpose-Evasion-conscience-consequences/dp/163505074X
https://www.amazon.com/Without-Purpose-Evasion-conscience-consequences/dp/163505074X
http://www.rawperformancesc.com/
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Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 
                                                                                         

Richard C. Ambrose served as the City Manager 

for the City of Dublin between 1982 and 2008. 

He began his public service career in 1973 as an 

Administrative Intern with the City of Glendale. 

In 1975 he took another Administrative Intern 

post with the City of Milpitas. Rich was hired by 

Milpitas in 1975 as an Administrative Aide to the 

City Manager, and in 1977 he was made 

Administrative Assistant to the City Manager. 

Rich left Dublin in 1979 to become the Assistant 

City Manager in La Cañada Flintridge. He 

returned to the City of Dublin in 1982 to begin his 

long tenure as the Dublin City Manager. Rich 

received a 30-year ICMA Service Award in 2005. 

Rich earned a BA from the University of 

California and a Master’s from California State 

University. 

Emeryville is the home of Pixar 

Animation Studios, makers of 

the movies, Luca, Toy Story, 

The Incredibles, Cars, Finding 

Nemo and so many more. 

Numerous meat packing 

plants were established along the Bayshore line 

in Emeryville in an area called “Butchertown.” 

The smell of the slaughterhouses and corrals 

were problematic in 19th and early 20th century. 

Emeryville’s first post office opened in 1884. The 

Town of Emeryville was incorporated in 

December 1896. The 2020 population estimate 

for Emeryville is 12,905. Christine Daniel is the City 

Manager and Sheri Hartz is the City Clerk. The 

City Attorney is John I. Kennedy. Brad Farmer is 

the Finance Director. 

“Baseball is like a poker game. 

Nobody wants to quit when 

he’s losing; nobody wants you 

to quit when you’re ahead.”                                            

--Jackie Robinson #42 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former               

City Manager Larry J. Kosmont.   

Kosmont Companies serves the 

needs of cities, counties, quasi-

governmental agencies, private 

developers and non-profit 

organizations, including educational institutions.                                                                                 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. A 

transactional firm that takes a hands-on approach 

to economic development focused on successful 

outcomes.   

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year! 

Kosmont Companies was named the Corporate Sponsor 

of the Year by the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF) for 2022. The award was presented at 

the annual City Managers’ Department Meeting of the 

League of California Cities in Monterey in February. 

 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                              

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

 

Pictured on the left is the jumbotron scoreboard at 

Oracle Park in San Francisco. The picture of the San 

Francisco Giant’s home field was taken by retired 

City Manager Tim Kerr. Tim served as City Manager 

in the cities of Livingston, Ceres and Turlock. He was 

also the Executive Director of the Downtown 

Stockton Alliance. The picture on the right is shown 

as our continuing observance and thanks to all the 

volunteers who make youth baseball successful. 

http://www.kosmont.com/
https://www.kosmont.com/
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http://www.nwfg.com/ 

A Woman-Owned Firm: affiliate of an investment 

banking firm providing underwriting and financial 

advisory services to public agencies, and 

implementation of special tax methodologies. 

                                                                                              

Experts in mobile home park financings, Certificates 

of Participation, and general obligation bond 

financings, tax allocation refunding, revenue and 

expense projections modeling.     

                                                                   

Beth Fawcett and the firm’s                               

President Pam Newcomb 

1254 Hoover Street                                                                                

Carlsbad, California 92008                                                                                          

 

Call the firm’s professionals at:  858-232-8963 

 

 

 

    

www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced.               

CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley                

in the Sierra Foothills, 

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law.               

Michael G. Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, 

and currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass 

Valley. 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020). 

 

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700; 

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665; 707-986-8091. 

Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

                                                                          

Christine Daniel became a Deputy City Attorney 

in the City of Berkeley in 1992. Eight years later 

she took a similar position with the City of 

Fremont. In 2002 Christine became the Deputy 

Director of Community Development in Fremont 

and in 2004 she was appointed Deputy City 

Manager. She returned to Berkeley in November 

2007 as Deputy City Manager and became City 

Manager in 2011. From 2015 to 2018 Christine 

worked as the Assistant City Administrator in 

Oakland. She was appointed City Manager in 

Emeryville in September 2018. She earned a BA 

from Mills College and a JD from the University of 

California, Davis-School of Law. 

 

 

 

http://rwglaw.com/ 

 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities. 

                                                                                    

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast.  

                                                                                      

The RWG team of experts provides the full scope of 

public law services. 

Practical advice and well-analyzed solutions come 

from listening carefully and asking the right 

questions. 

                                                             

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484.      

                                                                    

Roxanne Diaz is a former member of 

the Board of Trustees of the California 

City Management Foundation 

(CCMF).  

 

http://www.nwfg.com/
http://www.chwlaw.us/
http://rwglaw.com/
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Alphabetically the first six cities in 

Alameda County 

                                                                             

Fremont area history began in 1797 when 

Mission San José was founded. The first English-

speaking visitor to Fremont is said to have been 

trapper and explorer Jedediah Smith in 1827. 

The town grew up around the mission and had 

rapid grown during the California Gold Rush.  

The first Fremont post office in 1850. Fremont 

incorporated in January 1956. Its population 

estimated in 2020 is 230,504. Karena McGee 

Shackelford is the City Manager and Susan 

Gauthier is the City Clerk.   

Karena McGee Shackelford 

was an Administrative Officer in 

San Jose in 1999-2006. Karena 

joined the Fremont staff as a 

Business Manager in March 

2006 and began her rise in the 

organization; Deputy Public 

Works Director (2011-2014); Interim Director of 

Public Works (2014); Deputy City Manager (2014-

2018); Assistant City Manager (2018-2021); and 

she was appointed City Manager in October 

2021. She earned a BA from San Jose State 

University and an MBA from Saint Mary’s College 

of California. 

 

 

www.usi.com 

USI has developed sophisticated employee  

benefit programs for public entities for more than 

30-years.  USI helps agencies design innovative    

benefit solutions and provide benefit education  

to bargaining units. 

For more information contact          

Gary Delaney at (424) 390-0010 or 

gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager                       

Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com                                         

USI Insurance Services                                                     

 

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, California 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

             Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

                                                                

The Independent Cities Finance 

Authority is an unaffiliated Joint 

Powers Authority (JPA) helping 

communities fund critical projects.                                  

 

ICFA has assisted funding more than $500 million in 

critical community projects, from hospitals to charter 

schools, municipal utilities and housing. 

                                                                                               

ICFA is well positioned outside of laborious 

bureaucracies to allow for expeditiousness. 

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do, they had  

better work." 

 

Anthony Gonsalves and two of his sons,               

Jason Gonsalves and Paul Gonsalves, are expert 

local government lobbyists.                                                                              

 

The firm represents 50-plus cities and is a key player in 

city legislation. The firm works closely with the League 

of California Cities. 

                                                                                                

 

Anthony Gonsalves is a long time  

Member of the CCMF Board of Trustees 

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

FAX: 916-441-5061 

 

http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
https://www.icfauthority.org/
https://gonsalvi.com/
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http://www.patwestllc.com/                                                

Telephone No. 562-331-981 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Retired City Manager Pat West 

 

Pat West has lived and managed through just about 

anything a city can experience during his 39-years 

working in city government. 

 

Pat has developed successful strategies and paths to 

issues facing local government. Pat can help you, 

whether you are a City Manager looking for ways to 

turn your city around, or a developer needing 

assistance navigating the complexities of the 

political and/or entitlement process.  

 

Pat has served as a government official in the 

Gateway Cities area for the past 39-years, working in 

both a contract city and a large charter city. Pat has 

held a variety of department head positions and he 

has served as City Manager for 23-yearsof his 39-

years in public service.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Services: 

 
Every city is unique; there is no “one size fits all.” Over 

the course of Pat’s municipal government career, he 

has experienced most of the challenges cities are 

confronted with. Whether it be fiscal sustainability, 

working with elected officials, homelessness, working 

with developers, or the myriad of other issues facing 

cities today. Pat can offer strategies for success.  

 

City Manager Survival Skills 

 

City Turnarounds 

 

Survival Skills in Evaluations 

 

Managing Conflict with Electeds 

 

Managing Different Cities  

 

Communications 

 

Labor Negotiations 

 

Policy Implementation 

 

Strategies for Developers 

 

Opportunity Zones 

 

Public-Private Partnerships for Municipalities 

 

Hiring Department Heads 

 

Financial Strategies 

 

Quality of Life Initiatives 

 

Homelessness 

 
Pat is an expert in partnering the private and public 

sector as he has done on many occasions in both 

small and large cities.  Please review Pat’s web 

page at:  http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

http://www.patwestllc.com/
http://www.patwestllc.com/
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Picking Up the Pieces: Retired 

City Manager Cynthia Kurtz 

returned to Pasadena to fill in 

behind the retirement of City 

Manager Steve Mermell. Cynthia 

served as the Pasadena City 

Manager for more than a 

decade (1997-2008). During her 

time in Pasadena, Cynthia 

served as the President of the 

City Managers’ Department of 

the League of California Cities. 

Since her retirement, Cynthia has 

completed successful “Interim City Manager” 

assignments in Covina and the City of Santa Ana. 

Cynthia earned a BA from Penn State University and 

an MA from the University of Iowa. Placentia City 

Administrator Damien R. Arrula annnounced the 

appointment of Jennifer Lampman as the Director of 

Finance in Placentia. Jennifer in a former Finance 

Director for the City of Fountain Valley. She began 

her career as a Management Analyst with the 

Riverside Police Department and worked her way up 

in the city organization to a Senior Management 

Analyst in the City Manager’s Office. Jennifer also 

worked in finance for the cities of Anaheim and 

Huntington Beach. She earned a BA in urban studies 

and planning from the University of 

California, San Diego and an MPA 

from California State University, 

Fullerton. Ronda Perez has been 

retained as the Interim City 

Manager for the City of Palmdale. 

Ronda joined the Palmdale city staff 

in October 2021 as Assisant City 

Manager. She had been serving as Acting City 

Manager since mid-December after City Manager 

J.J. Murphy was dismissed. If she is not hired as the 

permanent city manager she will retain her former 

Assistant City Manager position. Ronda previously 

worked 14-years for the City of Lancaster as the 

Director of Parks, Recreation and Arts (October 2006-

December 2018) and Assistant City Manager 

(December 2018-September 2020). Ronda earned a 

BA from the University of California, Irvine and a MS in 

criminal justice from California State University, Long 

Beach. With City Manager Craig Middleton retiring, 

Belvedere Public Works Director Robert Zadnik has 

been selected to serve as the next Belvedere City 

Manager. Robert came to  Belvedere are the Public 

Works Director in 2016. He previously worked for the 

cities of Sausalito and Mill Valley. Robert earned a BA 

from Eastern Oregon University. Auburn’s veteran City 

Manager John W. Donlevy, Jr. was awarded a well 

earned salary cost of living increase and two one- 

Informal get-togethers like this one at Tap’s Fish 

House & Brewery in Brea produced the “Proof of 

Life” lunch program. The next lunch is scheduled for 

the North Woods Inn Restaurant in La Mirada on 

Thursday, June 23, 2022.   

 

 

time bonuses. The city recently concluded their 

annual review and evaluation and authorized the 

compensation actions. John previoulsy served as the 

City Manager in Winters from 2001 to 2020. John 

began his public service career as an Administrative 

Intern in the City of Pico Rivera, and he was hired as 

an Administrative Assistant in 1986. He left Pico Rivera 

in 1989 to take the Assistant to the City Manager post 

in Dana Point, and he became the Assistant City 

Manager in Grand Terrace in 1994. John earned a BA 

from Whittier College and an MPA from California 

State University, Long Beach. He received a 35-year 

ICMA Service Award in 2019. 

 

“Whether it is me being a city manager, a parent, a 

coach, a referee administrator for youth soccer, 

one thing I have learned is to find joy in the success 

of others – I love it,”                -John W. Donlevy, Jr. 

  

 

 

http://www.contractcities.org 

Marcel Rodarte,                    

Executive Director 

                                                                                       California Contract Cities 

Association      

Annual Seminar: May 12 - 15, 2022                                                                                                               

Mark Waronek, Lomita, President 

 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

http://www.contractcities.org/
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More Pieces Picked Up: Debra Kurita 

has been serving as the Interim 

Community Development Director for 

the City of Westminster since 

November 2021. Debbie previously 

worked as the Assistant Executive 

Officer for the Orange County LAFCO (February 

2016-May 2020). She worked as Interim Community 

Services Director in Bell (2011-2012) and Interim 

Deputy City Manager in Santa Ana (2016-2020) 

previoulsy.  Debbie was the Assistant City Manager in 

San Bernardino (2009-2011) and City Manager for the 

City of Alameda (2005-2009). Prior to that she was on 

the Santa Ana city staff for more than 21-years; 

leaving in 2005 as the Assistant City Manager.  She 

began her public service career in 1980 as an Intern 

for the City of Lawndale. Debbie earned a BA from 

the University of California, Davis and an MPA from 

the University of Southern California (USC). Marisela 

Garcia is the new Riverbank City Manager. She has 

worked for the city for 25-years. Marisela has been 

serving as Interim City Manager since City Manager 

Sean Scully left in January to become City Manager 

in Lincoln. Marisela has been Assistant City Manager 

since 2016 and previously worked as the Director of 

Finance and Administrative Services Director. Goleta 

is working to replace City Manager Michelle Greene 

who is working remotely from Vermont and planning 

to retire in June. Gotela has retained Ralph Andersen 

& Associates to help with their executive recruitment. 

The goal is to have a new Goleta city manager by 

July. Gustine City Manager Doug Dunford will report 

soon to be the new City Manager in California City. 

Doug has served as Gustine City Manager since 2017 

after serving as the Gustine Chief of Police for a little 

more than 6-years. From 1978 to 1989 Doug served as 

a Deputy Sheriff in Los Angeles County. After working 

in Turlock and with the BNSF Railroad Police (1993-

2002), Doug served as the Chief of Pollice in the cities 

of Escalon (2002-2010), Livingston (2010-2011) and 

Gustine (2011-2017). Doug earned a BA from Azusa 

Pacific University and an MA in leadership from 

Bellevue University. Paul Hahn, a retired Chief 

Administrative Officer of Butte County, is the new 

Interim City Manager for the City of Chico following 

the resignation of City Manager Mark Orme. Paul has 

worked for the community for more than 29-years in 

the county and loca;l governments. Maria Ojeda is 

the City of American Canyon’s first Assistant City 

Manager. Maria was appointed to her current post in 

September 2019. She previously worked as Deputy 

City Manager for Pleasanton and as the Finance 

Director for the Town of Yountville. She also worked 

for Newark, and Fremont, and served as an Intern in 

Phoenix, Arizona and Lenexa, Kansas. Maria earned  

Los Angeles, California 

 

a BA from Notre Dame de Namur University, Belmont 

and an MPA from the University of Kansas. Maria is 

bilingual. Belvedere City Manager Craig Middleton 

has announced he plans to retire in June, closing out 

a 5-year tenure. Craig took the Belvedere City 

Manager position in May 2017, his first city 

government position. He began his public service 

career in March 1988 as a Press Secretary and 

Legislative Aide to U. S. Congress Member Nancy 

Pelosi. Craig worked for the Golden Gate National 

Parks Conservancy, the Presidio Trust and as a 

principal in a private sector company. He earned a 

BA from the University of California, Santa Barbara 

and an MPA from the Middlebury Institute of 

International Studies at Monterey. A month after the 

dismissal of City Manager Deanna Santana, Santa 

Clara has retained Rajeev Batra as the Interim City 

Manager. Rajeeva previously worked nearly 14-years 

the the City’s Director of Public Works. Deanna 

previously received the second highest 

compensation of California city managers. She 

defends her high salary by pointing to her previousl 

experience with the cities of San Jose, Oakland and 

Sunnyvale. Compensation does not appear to be 

the “lack of confidence” issue since the interim city 

manager will make $214.06 per hour, an equivalent 

of $445,244.08 annually.  

Servant Leadership: Roy Pederson brought to our 

attention the concept of servant leadership. We find 

that it goes back millennia, but the term itself was first 

used by Robert Greenleaf in his 1970 essay, “The 

Servant as Leader.” This leadership philosophy has 

gained recognition since then, with numerous books 

published on the topic and increased attention 

being given to it in the media and popular culture.  

“Help others get ahead. You will always stand taller 

with someone else on your shoulders.” 

---Robert A. Moawad 
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 Still More Pieces Picked Up: City 

Manager Joan Malloy has been 

with the City of Union City for more 

than 28-years. She joined the city 

as a Planner and Landscape 

Architect starting in April 1994. 

Joan served as the Union City 

Director of Economic and Community Development 

from 2009 to the present. The responsibilities of the 

City Manager position were added to her plate in 

July 2019. Joan earned a BA in landscape 

architecture from the University of Oregon and a 

Master in urban planning from the University of of 

Michigan (Go Blue!). Heidi Whitlock is the City Clerk 

for the City of Susanville, California in Lassen County, 

and Dan Newton is the City Administrator. Jolene 

Arredondo is the Assistant to the City Administrator. 

Dan previously served as the Susanville Public Works 

Director. He was appointed City Administrator 

starting in March 2021. Dan earned a BS in chemistry 

from California State University, Chico.  

 

SHORTS: *Andrea Lueker, who worked for the City of 

Morro Bay for nearly 21-years and is a former Morro 

Bay City Manager (2007-2014) is currently the Harbor 

Manager for the Port San Luis Harbor District. *Kevin 

Ingram has served as the City Manager in the City of 

Lakeport since August 2020 following the retirement 

of City Manager Margaret Silveira.*Downieville, 

founded in late 1849, though not incorporated, is the 

county seat of Sierra County. *Pregnant with her 

second child, Lauren Knox resigned as the City 

Manager for Portola, California in December 2021 

and former Plumas County 5th District Supervisor Jon 

Kennedy is the new City Manager. *Former Executive 

Director of the Montana League of Cities and Towns 

Tim Burton is the Interim City Manager in Helena, 

Montana.*City of Paramount Management Analyst 

Rebecca Bojorquez, who previously worked as a 

Management Assistant in Monrovia (2016-2019), 

earned a BA from Arizona State University and an 

MPA from the University of La Verne.*MMASC past 

President (2011-2012) Clay Curtin, the Public 

Engagement Manager for the City of Menlo Park, 

earned a BA from Washburn University and an MPA 

from the Maxwell School at Syracuse University. *Prior 

to working for the City and County of San Francisco 

for more than 12-years, Oakland City Administrator 

Edward Reiskin began his public service career 20-

years ago as an Assistant to the City Administrator in 

Oakland. *Shirley Jane Temple, former child actress 

and diplomat, was born April 23, 1928 in Santa 

Monica, California, and she passed away on 

February 10, 2014 at the age of 85 in Woodside, 

California. *Pedro Nava has served as the Chair of  

  Retired City Manager Shannon Yauchzee on his       

 first weekend back to retirement after serving as  

the Fontana Interim City Manager since  

September 2021. Here he is a Spring Mountain 

 Raceway in Parumph, Nevada. 

 

the California Little Hoover Commission since March 

2014.*Legislative Advocate Paul Gonsalves joined 

the Joe A. Gonsalves & Son firm in October 2004 after 

graduating from San Diego State University and 

working on a legislator’s staff. *When Diamond Bar 

City Manager Jim DeStefano retired in 2017 he was 

replaced be then-Laguna Niguel’s Assistant City 

Manager Dan Fox. *Former Rancho Cordova and 

Chico City Manager Brian Nakamura is an Assistsant 

Professor of the Practice at The Bush School of 

Government and Public Service at Texas A & M 

University. *El Cerrito City Manager Karen Pinkos, 

ICMA past President (2018-2019), became the 

Assistant to the City Manager in 2001 and she served 

as Assistant City Manager (2005-2018) prior to 

becoming City Manager. *American Canyon City 

Manager Jason Holley, after working for two private 

sector engineering firms, served as a Senior Civil 

Engineer for the City of Napa before being 

appointed the American Canyon Director of Public 

Works in December 2013.*Nicholas Williams, the City 

of Oakland Director of Parks, Recreation and Youth 

Development, worked as the Interim Director of the 

Office of Recreation for the City of Atlanta, Georgia 

in 2011-2012. *Brian Bender started as the City 

Manager for the City of Willits on January 4, 2021.***  
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